## **Election Commission City of Aurora, Colorado**

June 17, 2020 6:00 p.m. Via Virtual

Carolyn Boller called the meeting to Order.

Members Present:

Carolyn Boller Jessica Chauvin Scott Irvin William McCartin Joanna Floribus

Staff Present; Stephen Ruger, City Clerk, Barbara Dahl, City Clerk Analyst, Dave Lathers, Senior Assistant City Attorney

Guest Present; Mayor Pro Tem Nicole Johnson

Due to the agenda not being properly posted, no formal action took place.

Election Commission will review a new more up to date draft of the proposed Campaign Finance Ordinance. Council Member Johnson assured the commission that this is not the final draft and more changes and edits need to be made. The election commission will look over the final draft and make edits/suggestions and return them to the City Clerks office by June 24, 2020. The City Clerk's office will compile everyone's comments, and we will meet again on July 1, 2020 and discuss changes.

Carolyn Boller, Chair